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 PASTOR’S MESSAGE 

Greetings all, 

Through June I am away attending the Presbyterian General Assembly in St. Louis and 

The Youth Celebration at Mo Ranch in Texas and will have sporadic energy and access 

to respond to emails. I will do my best to keep up, but please ping me in early July if I 

have not responded by then. 

If this is an emergency, please text me or leave a voicemail at 209-910-4272 and I will 

do my darnedest to get back to you. 

Peace all, Bruce 
 

 

 

 

SESSION NOTES 

Due to the absence of our Moderator, Rev. Bruce Reyes-Chow, Session did not meet in 

June, so we have no action items to report.    The next Session meeting will be held 

on July 5th in the Geneva Room from 7—8:30 pm. 

Broadmoor’s Mission Study has been approved only conditionally by Committee on 

Ministry (COM) West, as additions are needed. 

Respectfully submitted, Marian Hardin, Clerk of Session 
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MISSION TEAM 

The Mission Team met on June 18. Present were Richard Murray, Helen Hayes, Perla 

Ibarrientos, Russ Brabec, and Eunice Brabec 

An invitation has been offered to Puente to speak at the September 30 worship 

service.   This would be followed by a potluck luncheon.  The Peace-Making Offering, 

$287.75 was donated to the Fernando Rivera Middle School, which be used in their 

peace peer counseling classes.  From our Pentecostal offering, a donation of $218 was 

given to Ecumenical House Ministry at San Francisco State and presented to Rev. 

Hannah Cornthwaite, our guest preacher, during worship on May 27. A donation of 

$250 will be made to Puente del Sur for the purchase of backpacks and school supplies 

for the fall term of the school year.  Also, we will have Sock It to Me Sundays, August 

12, 19 and 26, and the socks will be given to the Puente speaker later in September. 

There is no longer a Presbytery youth group meeting in the area that covers Daly City. 

If there are youngsters going to church related camps this summer we will make a 

donation to the cost of the camp.  Our next meeting will be August 20, 2:00 p.m. in 

the Geneva Room.   

Fuego Vulcano is located 27 miles southwest of Guatemala City and it erupted on 

Sunday, June 3, 2018.  Presbyterian Disaster Assistance (PDA) is responding in 

collaboration with partner CEDEDA Protestant Center for Pastoral Studies in Central 

America, headquartered in Guatemala City.  Pray that through the response of the 

faith community, survivors and those offering assistance will be reminded of the hope 

that is found in Christ.  To give by phone call 800-872-3283 or mail a check designated 

to DR000139-Guatemala to Presbyterian Church (USA) PO Box 643700, Pittsburgh, 

Pensylvania  15264-3700.  Read more and/or donate on-line at http://pda.pcusa.org/.   

Eunice Brabec, Mission Team chair 
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PRESBYTERIAN WOMEN 

This year’s annual fellowship event is scheduled for Wednesday morning, July 18:  a 

90-minute  tour by trolley to visit famous gravesites and the mausoleum at Cypress 

Lawn cemetery, South San Francisco.  Sign up with Perla Ibarrientos, the coordinator 

of the event.  To carpool, meet in BPC’s upper parking lot at 9:30 a.m.  The 10:00 

a.m. tour includes a noontime box lunch kindly provided by Cypress Lawn. 

Presbyterian Women has a new term to learn.  What we have known for years as the 

Mission Pledge is now called the Annual Fund.  The Annual Fund supports the entire 

program of Presbyterian Women, not only mission projects.  What is included in the 

Annual Fund?  The Global Exchange Program, the Churchwide Gathering, publications, 

salaries, Honorary Life Membership Program, management of Special Offerings 

(Thank, Birthday Offering, Least Coin), and more.   

A reminder:  By July 15, give $10 gift cards (Target, CVS or Walgreens) to Eunice 

Brabec for her to take to the national PW Gathering in Louisville. 

Through Presbyterian Women, you have an opportunity to be part of an organization 

that puts women and children first and tries to make a difference wherever we serve. 

Marian Hardin, Moderator   
 

 

 

 

 

CHRISTIAN EDUCATION COMMITTEE 

The Christian Education committee did not meet in June nor will we meet in July. Our 

next event is the family night on Friday, August 3rd, from 5:00 pm to 7:00 pm in 

Tweedie Hall. 

We want to thank all of you who made our book swap such a success.  What a lot of 

books!  Those books that were not picked up have been delivered to the library or to 

the Salvation Army. 

Submitted by Ray Haddox 
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BOARD OF DEACONS 

All Deacons are continuing with our ministry to act as shepherd to other members who 

are experiencing life crisis, bereavement, illness, loss, and other life concerns by 

sending cards and providing occasional visits to the hospitals and home (if person can 

no longer to attend service) to encourage all members. With the summer heat around 

the corner in June, Deacons are fired up by starting the month with celebration for our 

new graduates. Deacons expressed our joyous time celebrating our new graduates by 

sending congratulation cards for the following individuals: Sarah Fishtrom (from 

Oceana High School to California State University Sacramento), Robin Pugh (Masters 

of Education, San Francisco State University), and Alyssa Nicole Shreve (from Hillsdale 

High School to the University of San Francisco). On June 11, Deacons also coordinated 

a successful “Celebration of Life” service for our late dear member, Shirley Stone, 

together with BPC Presbyterian Women.  

Deacons continued our faithful service to prepare for Coffee Hour duties twice a 

month, prepared the Communion table once a month, managed food pantry supplies, 

and helped monitor garbage recycle program to ensure waste are disposed properly. 

This Father’s Day celebration, June 17, Worship Ministry Team honored all men with 

Ghirardelli chocolates.  Deacons also completed to fill-out our Deacon assignments 

until August 2018, no meeting was held in June and our next meeting is on July 8th. 

Deacons are currently on-track with monitoring all cards being sent out by our church 

and all home/hospital visits. As always, Deacons goal is to continue to participate more 

in reaching the community and outside our church. God Bless Us All. 

Respectfully submitted, 

David Pajarit, Deacon Moderator 
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OFFERING OPPORTUNITIES AT BROADMOOR PRESBYTERIAN CHURCH 

Churchwide special offerings 

 One Great Hour of Sharing—Lent/Palm Sunday 

 Pentecost offering—May/June 

 Peace and global witness offering—October/world communion Sunday 

 Christmas joy offering—December 

Broadmoor Presbyterian church local offerings 

 Annual Pledges 

Special requests—Presbyterian Disaster Assistance, Operation Santa Claus, Sock 

it to me Sundays 

 Memorial Gifts 

Presbyterian Women national offerings 

 Birthday Offering—Spring 

 Thank Offering—Fall 

 Fellowship of the Least Coin, monthly at circle meetings 

 Annual Fund (formerly Mission Pledge)—individual woman 

 Spring Event—Fall Feast—special fundraising 
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Please remember recent concerns for    

Mert Jones, the Stone family, and the Lee family 

 

Please remember continuing prayer needs for 

Richard Burnham, Heru and Liana Hartanto, Bill Holden, Jeanne Marie Lee, Gerry 

Manis, Mark Marquez, and the Presbytery of San Francisco 

 

 

This newsletter was produced by using Microsoft Publisher 2018©  by Gregg Hardin and 

converted to a pdf file for distribution and printing. Martha Espinosa mails out and 

distributes the final copy in electronic pdf form. The information in the Calendar can be 

accessed through the website http://bitl.ly/BPCProgram and is the electronic calendar and 

communication portal for events in our church.  

July birthdays 
10 Sara Miri 18 Dennis Shreve 
17 Janet Ewart 24 Jeanne Marie Lee 
17  Lina Sana 30 Arlene Picar 

NEW FEATURE!—THE “FIVE QUOTES” COLUMN 

 

“You don't need to know where you're going if you know God is leading.” 

 

“God's kindness meets our deepest need.” 

 

“A merry heart does good like a medicine.”  Proverbs 17:22 

 

“Be kind to one another, forgiving and compassionate to one another, forgiv-

ing each other, just as in Christ God forgave you.”     Ephesians 4:32 

 

"Kindness is a language that the deaf can hear and the blind can see."  Mark 

Twain 



BROADMOOR MEMORIAL FUND 

 
 
 
If you wish to make a contribution please use the form below. Contributions 
may be sent to the church office or put into the offering plate during worship.  
 
Please fill out the following information: 
 

In Memory or Honor of:   _______________________________________________ 

            (Circle one) 
Amount:  $______________________                                     Date:  ________________________ 
 
 
Contributed by 
 

Name:          _______________________________________________ 
 
Address:     _______________________________________________ 
 
City, State and Zip:   _____________________________________ 
 
 
 
Send acknowledgement to: 
 
Name:          _______________________________________________ 
 
Address:     _______________________________________________ 
 
City, State and Zip:   _____________________________________ 

 
 

Thank You 
Broadmoor Presbyterian Church 

 
 
 

 

  



BROADMOOR MEMORIAL CONTRIBUTION FUND 

 

 

Acknowledgements for the month of June 2018: 

The following donations have been made 

 

 

 
 

In Memory of:  

 
 

Eugene Lee 

 
  Contributions made by: 
   Helen Hayes 
   Bernice Pero 
   Ann Tognazzini 
   JoAnn and Douglas Wells 
 
 

Shirley Stone 

 
  Contributions made by: 
   Irene and Joe Franco 
   Beth Ketchum 
   Alice Letcavage 
   Joanna Martlew 
   BPC Presbyterian Women 
   Perky and Bill Ramroth 
   Ann Tognazzini 
   Town of Colma 



Broadmoor Calendar—July 2018 

SUN MON TUE WED THUR FRI SAT 

1 2 3 4 5 6 7 

8 9 10 11 12 13 14 

15 16 17 18 19 20 21 

22 23 24 25 26 27 28 

29 30 31  

 

       

11:45 Wor-

ship Ministry 

Geneva 

Room   

Independ-

ence  

Day  

(United 

States) 

No choir re-

hearsal tonight 

7 pm —8:30 

pm Session 

Geneva 

Room  

8 am —10 

Men’s break-

fast, Sharp 

Park Golf 

Course, Pacifi-

ca (contact Ray 

Haddox or Da-

vid  Pajarit) 

Deacons 

11:45 Geneva 

Room   

No choir re-

hearsal tonight    

Guest  

preacher  

Rev. Deb 

McGuire   

9:30 am Car 

pool to Cy-

press Lawn 

PW Summer 

Event 

7:30—9 pm 

Choir rehearsal    

   

7:30-9 pm 

Choir rehearsal    

Guest 

preacher 

Rev. Jun 

Caole   

Sunday events at Broadmoor 

9:30—10 am Choir Rehearsal (Sanctuary) 

10-11 am Worship (Sanctuary) 

Communion on 1st Sunday (Sanctuary) 

11:30 am—1 pm Coffee Fellowship (Tweedie Hall, downstairs) 

Other meetings are in bold-faced type 

The church calendar is available at http://bit.ly/BPCprogram. 
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